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Friday 20th November 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,

This letter is to update you on a number of issues that have developed as the term has moved on.

Updated actions to ensure pupil safety and maintain school expectations:

· Pupils to appreciate that whilst they are within a whole year bubble social distancing from their peers is preferable whenever possible (social times and communal areas).

· Ensure all pupils have a mask when departing for school.

· Pupils only wear PE uniform on PE day and correct school uniform is worn at all other times.

· Overall refocus and of school expectations amongst all pupils – please support us by echoing this message at home.

General Behaviour

Firstly, the vast majority of our students have worked superbly since their return in September. They are very settled in the classroom and working hard to recover some of the time lost last academic year. To help this we need settled classroom behaviour with respect for staff, other students and the increased hygiene standards that we must all live with under the “new normal“.

Unfortunately, a minority of students are not observing the hygiene and safety rules required in our school community and we need your help to tackle this.

Behaviour at social times must be calm and sensible. The two school breaks that we now have in place are both 30 minutes long. This is ample time to get something to eat, talk to friends and socialise. One of the safest place places to do this is outdoors in the fresh air and we encourage all students to use the school yards at break and lunchtime. However, we do provide indoor seated areas which are available to year groups on rotation.

Please encourage your child not to engage in rough play at social times; not to grab other students or put their arms around them and generally break the social distancing rules that we are trying to enforce. This is really important as on these occasions students are too close to each other and are generally behaving in an antisocial manner. It is a great pity that we are not currently able to put on more activities at lunchtime and break time for students but I am sure you realise that under the circumstances it is not possible. We really hope that that may change after the Christmas break.

Face masks in school

Similarly, when the rule was brought in for wearing face masks in all social areas and corridors the initial response from students was excellent. This has declined in the past weeks and a number of students have to be constantly reminded. By now this should not be necessary, nor should we have to provide facemasks regularly for students who do not bring theirs in a plastic bag as an essential part of school equipment.

Please can you help us with this by asking your child each day as they set off for school if they have their mask and their plastic bag to keep it in when not in use. A reminder please that snoods and scarves are not acceptable for school as a face mask substitute.

School Uniform

Finally, with regard to school uniform, in September 2020 we put in place a system whereby students must come to school in their school PE kit on PE days. This is to avoid using the changing rooms and the potential dangers that would bring with regard to mixing bubbles. The choice between wearing school uniform and PE kit on PE days is straightforward and designed so that both uniform and PE kit could be washed regularly.

Unfortunately in practice this is beginning to cause problems;

1. Some students are arriving at school in their PE kit every day regardless of whether they have PE or not.

2. Some students are arriving at school in leisurewear; tracksuit tops, hoodies and tracksuit bottoms that are not part of our school uniform.

3. Parents have contacted school concerned about students coming to school in the cold weather in their PE shorts.

We will be moving to a revised system whereby students must still come in PE kit on PE days but on days that they do not have PE, they must wear their normal full school uniform. We will provide every student and parent with a clear two week timetable showing which days are PE kit days and which days are school uniform days. Could you please help us by keeping a copy of this visible at home so that you can check that your child is correctly dressed for school each day. I will let you have the timetable by email as soon as it is ready and we are hoping to get this out to you in December.
Registration group tutors will also have the same checklist and will check every morning to ensure the correct version of school uniform is worn on each day. If there is a genuine reason why your child is unable to follow this pattern can you please make sure that you contact school immediately and let us know the reasons.

Summary

Our cleaning staff and site staff have worked tirelessly this term to keep the school safe, clean and hygienic. We have had relatively few confirmed current cases at Waseley Hills this term and I am sure that one of the contributing reasons for this is our close attention to health and safety practices.

Some students have lost focus on this important issue and particularly the importance of hand sanitisation in the past month. We need your help to re-focus attention on all of the good things they were doing at the start of term and to ensure that they treat each other and the school community with respect by following the rules and guidance.
Yours sincerely
[image: image2.jpg]ml_'—lua/dNaseley Hills High School

Aspire, Invest, Respect




Mr A.W. Roll

Headteacher
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